Lynnfield Recreation Commission 

Meeting Minutes

 Tuesday August 1, 2017

Rich Sjoberg, Matt Monkiewicz, Bob Relihan, Michael Cuddy, Terri Farrell, Patrick Mazzola

  & Julie Mallett  

1. 7:10 pm the meeting was called to order by Rich Sjoberg

2.
Signatures were obtained for invoices

3.
Matt made a motion to approve the minutes of the June 26, 2017 meeting with the change of adding the new positions of each member.  Mike seconded the motion and all agreed.

4. Mike gave an update on the changes discussed in regards to field rentals and reporting.  Changes were made to the field use policy regarding reporting. Mike will send out final draft for approval.  Once approved Julie will submit to the Town Administrator to ask to be put on the agenda for the next Selectman’s meeting for approval. All leagues will be notified and the website will be updated.

5. Julie gave the board and update on our programming.  Rec Jr and Rec Station will end this week.  Boys & Girls Lax are over and Field Hockey will end this week.  Next week we have a flag football camp and golf goes for 2 more weeks.  We also have trips running up until Aug 22nd.  Julie is looking into fall programming.  We will be doing the early release trips as well as Friday Night Trips once a month.  We cannot run our track program as the track is being redone.  Mike suggested having a fall Pumpkin Chunkin contest.  We will look into it. Julie also informed the board on a bus situation we had Friday July 28th.  We had the town driver Ann was suppose to drive us to Patriots Place at 6:45.  Julie received a call from Tony stating Donna called in sick and they will need to pull the bus from us to give to Community Schools.  They were not leaving for 2 ½ hrs and we were leaving in 20 min.  We had to scramble to find another company and the children were left waiting for an hour and half.  We discussed emergency plans as well as maybe finding our own driver.
5.
Julie updated he board on our new website.  It is now live.  One of the best features in that it has a calendar everyone can view to see who is on each field in town and what is open.  It also generates invoices that Joe can send out. It has so many more reporting aspects as well.  We would like to change the look of the website and Matt suggesting asking Sheri Von Jako to help with this as she is a graphic designer.
6. We discussed our financial report.  At the end of Fiscal year 2017 we had approximately $60,000 left in the revolver.  Munis does not bread down reports by activity.  Julie is hoping this new website will help us have a much clearer ideas on each programs breakdown.
7. Selectman Barrett is looking for someone to sit on the Senior Advisory Board.  Our board is asking for more information.  Rich will speak to Chris and report back.
8. Other Business- Matt gave up an update on the Rec Center.  He is to put together an RFP for survey.  He is trying to get as much information the town has on the golf course right now.  He made a motion to fund up to $2000 out of the Revolver for the development of RFP of Reedy Meadow and topography.  Rich seconded and they all agreed.

9. Other Business – Julie has not heard back from Charlie regarding the stage.  She will follow up again. We are trying to still figure out a way to use the Media Studio.  Eric is the only person working there and we need someone who knows how to use the equipment to run our programs.
10. Follow ups for next meeting:
Website, Stage, Bus Driver, Media Program,  Field Policy, Rec Center, & Friends of Lynnfield Rec
11. Rich made a motion to adjourn at 8:55.  Terri second and they all agreed.

